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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Compass Reporting / Compass Workshops 

Over the previous two weeks we have held eleven parent workshops to distribute Compass log-in details.  The sessions 
were well attended and gave parents the chance to be taken on a guided tour of the main features of Compass School 
Manager.  I would like to thank everyone who was able to attend one of the workshops, it was great to spend some time 
with you. We felt that it was important to introduce you to the main features of our new online portal in a supported way.  
We will be holding some additional workshops if you were not able to attend one of the sessions in the first round.  Details 
of the additional sessions will be sent out via Flexibuzz. 

At the sessions, we also looked at the changes that we have made to the student report cards to make them more 
ÍÅÁÎÉÎÇÆÕÌ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅ ÙÏÕ ×ÉÔÈ ÇÒÅÁÔÅÒ ÆÅÅÄÂÁÃË ÏÎ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÐÒÏÇÒÅÓÓ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÓÅÍÅÓÔÅÒ.  As you will have 
seen from the reports available through Compass, the main feature of the new format is the introduction of learning tasks 
which are the major topics/areas of learning that students have been engaged in.  

From the beginning of Term 3, we are implementing a progressive approach to student reporting.  The current learning 
task for each main subject in our learning program will be accessible in Compass for each student.  Teacher feedback about 
learning strengths and areas for continued growth will be added to the learning task at the end of each unit and you will be 
able to access this as the unit is completed.  The end of year report will become a summary of the feedback that you have 
already accessed throughout the semester. 

The feedback from parents so far about Compass and the changes to the student reports has been extremely positive.  I 
welcome any additional feedback or comments that you wish to share with me. 

Learning Space Development  

We officially launched our horticultural and environmental education program at our special assembly last Friday.  The 
member for Monbulk, Deputy Premier and Education Minister, the Hon. James Merlino announced that our school has 
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been allocated a $200,000 grant to construct the fourth stage of our garden precinct which will be a large classroom and 
community space located on the edge of the oval where the unsightly storage containers currently sit.   This space will 
support the horticultural and environmental education programs of our school and allow us to host community groups, 
workshops and special events.  

It is incredibly exciting that we can action this stage of the project immediately instead of saving funds over several years.  
It is an amazing opportunity for our school and students and for some much needed community groups and services.  I 
have been discussing this space and its future use by the scouts with the local Scout Leader and representatives from the 
Scouting Association over the previous six months and am thrilled that they will be able to partner with us to create and 
use this space.  There is much to be done to the site before building can commence with repairs and reconstruction of the 
retaining walls along the edge of the oval, land grading and major drainage work.  It will be a hive of activity of the next six 
months.  If you wish to be involved in this project, I would love to hear from you. 

AFL Tickets 

I would like to thank one of our parents, Kellie Sheehan, for organising the recent allocation of General Admission AFL 
tickets.  The switchboard literally melted once the Flexibuzz notification hit home.  On behalf of all the families that 
collected tickets, I would like to extend our gratitude to Kellie for her support of our school and for thinking of our school, 
students and families.   

Fruit Bananas 

I would also like to extend our thanks to one of our Grandparents, Ken Salisbury, for delivering a huge box of bananas for 
our students to have as brain food.  Healthy snacks put fuel in the tank allowing students to focus on their learning in the 
colder months.  

Parents and Friends Committee 

We will be holding a Parents and Friends Association meeting early next term to look at the yearly calendar of events and 
to look at the list of school improvement projects that we would like to direct the funds raised towards.  The PFA will be 
linked to School Council and we are looking for parent members that may like to lead key events on our calendar rather 
than what occurs in most schools with a small group of people being responsible for all events.  If you would like to know 
more, call in and see me or consider coming to the steering meeting next term.  

 

Have a wonderful week ahead. 

 

Stuart Boyle  

Principal  
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June 

Tues 26th   PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS ɀ Grade 5 only  

Fri 29th    Grades 3-6 Athletics Day 

Fri 29th    LAST DAY TERM 2 ɀ 2:30PM DISMISSAL  

 

July  

Mon 23rd    Grade 5 & 6 Hooptime 

Thurs 26th  African Beat Incursion: Foundation ɀ Grade 6 

Tues 31st    Grade 3 & 4 Hooptime 

 

August     

Thurs 2nd    Prep Excursion to Zoo 

Fri 3rd    Grade 2 Como House Excursion 

Mon 27th    Grade 1 & 2 Hooptime 

Mon 27th ɀ 31st   Prep Swimming Program  

Tues 28th ɀ 31st   Grade 1 & 2 Swimming Program 

 

September 

Mon 3rd ɀ 7th  Prep, Grade 1 & Grade 2 Swimming Program 

17th ɀ 19th   Grade 3 & 4 Camp  

21st     LAST DAY TERM 3 ɀ 2:30PM DISMISSAL       
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